
ODE EMIS Conference Call Summary 
11.19.18     Notes provided by Mary Myers (LACA), Naja Bailey (META) and Catherine Wright (NEONET) 

 

 

FY18 Graduate Collection - Appeal window closed Friday.  The office of data quality is 

reviewing them for approval.  ODE will get feedback to those districts as soon as they can.  The 

districts with approved appeals have until November 30 to get their data submitted.  The minor 

issues with the reports have been cleaned up, and almost every helpdesk ticket has now been 

resolved where there was an issue on ODE’s end.  Because there were so many changes, there is 

a possibility that ODDEX hasn’t been updated yet.  ODDEX should be updated with those 

changes in the next day or so. 

 

 

Processing Schedule – This is the week when we would pull the Community Schools December 

payment data.  Districts can submit data until Friday November 23 and still have data included in 

the submission.  Processing tonight and tomorrow at 5pm as normal.  ODE is open Wednesday 

and Friday, but with a smaller staff.  Data will not be processed Wednesday evening because no 

one will be working Thursday to make sure there were no issues with processing.  Data will not 

be processed again until Friday night.  There will be no updates to Level 2 reports until after 

Friday’s processing. 

 

College Credit Plus – Refreshing College Credit Plus data this week.  The courses in this load 

will time out by early January.  The deduction for districts will happen January #2 or February 

#2.  The initial load of data is close to the 45-day timeline for approval. 

 

Q:  Are messages going out to districts that CCP data is available for review or is this just 

routine that districts should be going out and checking? 

A:   Districts should be looking at CCP data routinely now and should be checking at least once 

a month to view/approve/flag data. 

 

Q:   When you say Refreshing data, do you mean you are loading additional college’s data? 

A:  This is college data.  Some colleges didn’t have their data submitted the first time and some 

colleges realized that their data was incorrect.  District data won’t be visible until the new 

interface is released next month.  ODE is working on enhancements but it will be sometime in 

December before those are ready. 

 

Q: New coding situations – We have been told that Area Coordinators have been telling districts 

there are changes on coding that will be discussed on change calls.  When will we get that? 

A: There will be a new How Received reason for some foster changes.  That will be discussed 

on the next change call. 

 

Q: Special Ed HQT, will we be reporting anything? 

A:   99.9% sure they will not be collecting HQT this year. 

 

 



Next call 

 

Conference call – Monday, December 3, 2018  

Change Call: Wednesday, November 28, 2018 


